 FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday 30th March 2010 

Present

Barry Radford (Chair), Richard Stephenson (Head), Mike Furber, Marcia Bentley-Jones, Jayne Purl, Jonny Furse, Jon Barker, Sandra Bailey (Clerk).

1.   Apologies

Richard Dorrington.

BR opened the meeting.
SB informed those present that there were 4 governor vacancies, namely 3 parent governors and one staff, non teaching vacancy.  In fact, MBJ and JB’s term of office finished in January 2010.  Both MBJ and JB would like to stay as governors until federation and BR would also like them to remain as governors.  BR asked SB to speak to Sue Clarke, who has been involved with both schools during the federation process, to see what could be done in these circumstances.  BR thought they could remain on the governing body as an associate member but would have no voting status.

The committee agreed with this.

2.   The register of business interests were signed.

3.   The minutes of the last finance and personnel committee meeting were agreed and signed.

4.   RS reported that FMSiS was all tidied and he thought finished.  All outstanding paperwork requested by the Auditor (Joanne Garnett) had been completed and sent off.

5.    Communications
None.

6.   Budget monitor

RS explained this in great detail.  RS said that, at the end of next year, the budget should be healthier as a result of the management partnership / federation with WEP and the economies that this would allow.  BR said he was now in favour of the federation with WEP especially with regards to the financial stability this would hopefully allow.  

The school role was presently 145.

The three year budget plan, also showing the WEP figures, was shown to the governors for their consideration.  By 2011/12 the budget will be combined.  All governors were happy with these figures and BR added that he preferred to show a deficit, at this stage, incase County decided to clawback any surplus.

RS said he would like to make some small alterations to the cost centres and bring WEP cost centres inline with Bradworthy’s.  There would a few changes including new cost centres for “creativity” and “sport” which would include swimming.  
Bradworthy would buy into most of the LEA services for both schools.

With regard to WEP school lunches, RS suggested that we speak to DDS and buy into their service, until our kitchens are extended and refurbished.

The committee agreed the setting of the budget as presented. If will be put before the next meeting of the full governors for ratification.
7.    

Staffing costs and positions were discussed at length.  

We must allow 0.1 PPA time for Mike Furber.  

Denise Kent will go back into Class 4 full time.  RS would like Nikki Martyn to cover Class 1 for Fridays (0.2).  She is a qualified HLTA and in Class 1 during Monday to Thursday with Anna Hare.  Class responsibility still remains with Anna.  Leanne Prime also works well in Class 1.  RS would like Bryan Sentence to cover 0.1 additional admin time.
Caroline Stevens is presently working 15 hours per week in Class 2.

RS would like to see time provided for Bradworthy teaching staff to visit WEP and for WEP teaching staff to visit Bradworthy.  

There was mention of a combined teaching/administrative position in the future.  

8 and 9

The budgets and allocations for both schools were looked at together with a combined budget projection for two years time.  All governors were happy with the proposed budget and allocations.  

RS said there was an additional £3,000 available for federation.  Video conferencing would cost £8,000 and County would pay £3,000 towards it.  The governors were undecided at this stage.
MF reported on the school’s travel plan and said there was still £4,000 to be drawn down and would like to press for a mini bus as WEP children often visit Bradworthy for lessons and after school clubs.  RS said we would draw it down anyway.

RS showed the governors the proposed plans for the kitchen extension and the quotes from Bartletts at £11,500 and KJ’s at £14,500.  He had previously spoken with Janet Petherick (Kitchen Manager) and she preferred KJ’s quote as it allowed for the upgrade of the canopy.  This cost would be drawn down from D78.  The committee recommended KJ but this would be discussed further at the forthcoming full governors meeting.  RS has also spoken with Donny Walter about the building work involved with knocking through to the existing staff room and he has verbally quoted around £1,000 to £1,500.  The staff room would then be in RS’s office.  RS would then move to the existing PE store, next to administrator’s office.  It was then decided that Premises should be consulted.
RS is also getting quotes for the shed to be converted to a PE store.  It needs to be damp and burglary proof.  

After taking quotes elsewhere, it was decided to stay with Schools Advisory Service, to cover staff absence.  This would be for Bradworthy and WEP.
10.    Charging policy

Part of our charging policy is that we subsidise trips and activities as much as possible so all the children can take part.  The governors thought this was still the best way to proceed and then all the children benefit.  

The governors agreed this policy and these practices.
Date and Time of next meeting to be agreed at Full Governors on 27th April 2010.

